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Question:

a)

b)

Are Centrelink employees required to ask whether a person has experienced
suicidal thoughts when applying for the disability support pension on the grounds
of mental illness?

Does the response to such a question affect a person’s eligibility for the DSP?

Answer:

a)

b)

Department of Human Services (DHS) employees are not required to ask whether
a person has experienced suicidal thoughts when applying for the disability
support pension on the grounds of mental illness.

Eligibility for DSP is based on assessment of the level of impairment caused by
diagnosed permanent medical conditions. DHS assessors take into account all
relevant medical evidence when determining whether a person is eligible for DSP.




